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4. "The coy further suggests that the program managers generate a comprehensive
database of reviewers that included more members of the international community."

(pg. 3)
The Office of Nuclear Physics is working with the Office of Science to develop a
reporting system that can track use of reviewers by the Office. Efforts will be
made to expand the reviewers to include more international experts with a goal of
-10% of the reviewer base be international experts. .

5. "[I]t does recommend that the ONP include a formal conflict of interest statement in
the letter of request sent to reviewers." (pg. 3)

A one-sentence statement will be included in instructions sent to reviewers.

6. "The committee recommends that a uniform reporting fonnat for continuation
progress reports be implemented. The essential information should be in a
mandatory format allowing ease of access to this." (pg.3)

The Office will send out instructions to all grantees in a "Dear Colleague" letter
this spring, as well as post them on the DOE-NP web site.

7. "While these [Field Work Proposals] may be useful to the laboratories in setting
budget priorities some questions were raised about the utility of the FWP's as a
planning tool for the nuclear physics program managers. Further discussion
between the laboratories and the ONP might find more efficient processes to meet
their respective needs." (pg. 3)

Within DOE it is planned to have electronic submission ofFWP's. This would
allow an earlier receipt of them by the Office which would improve their
usefulness for the budget preparation. Already this year some of the FWP's from
the laboratories were made available on the labs' websites for use by the Office in
its budget preparation process.

8. "The COY also suggests that [a] formal workforce development assessment be
included in the Science and Technology reviews of the major laboratories." (pg.3)

The charge to the committee of experts for the Science and Technology reviews
will include a statement for them to assess workforce development.

We trust that you will find that we have made an appropriate response to each of these
recommendations. I would be pleased to address any concerns you may have regarding this
matter .

Sincerely,

,
~~

Associate Director of the Office of Science
for Nuclear Physics


